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		Dixon PAC Meeting 
			
		     			October 26, 2015



Attendance:

Lisa de Giorgio, Diana White, Karen Fisher-Hagel, Megan Riter, Lisa Fisher, Lyn Yang, Patti Bates, Mo Namazi, Golnaz Namazi, Harj Kooner-Basanti, Alex Koshelev, Julie Shannon, Kristy McLeod, Sandra Khan, Jessica Berglund
Staff - Kassan Borthwick, Bill Juhasz
Special Guests:  Sandra Nixon (Trustee), Katelyn McDougall (HASTe BC)


Megan Riter opened the meeting at 7:09PM .

MOVED by Diana White and SECONDED by Karen Fisher-Hagel that the agenda be adopted.  CARRIED.  

MOVED by Karen Fisher-Hagel and SECONDED by Mo Namazi that last meeting minutes be approved.  CARRIED.  


Sandra Nixon:
· Facilities review – register on website (letstalksd38.ca)to receive email updates. Attendance encouraged at open houses.  Likely need to close a few schools, want to know what parents value most. Looking at recommendations after Christmas, no set date for decisions.  
· Happy to field any concerns

Katelyn McDougall (school travel planning facilitator):
· Working with school for active school travel planning.  www.hastebc.org
· Data collection – survey sent to families today, will draw initial plan with recommendations, walkabouts in spring
· Bike safety sessions to be organized
· Dixon concerns:  back parking lot, increased construction in neighborhood
· Mo Namazi inquired about possibility of repainting lines or arrows in parking lots showing direction of traffic flow and expressed concern about the trail from back parking lot to school currently shared between bikes & pedestrians.  
· Bill has met many times with City about traffic conditions in & around school, including request to widen back pathway.  HASTe process may expedite action from City

Administrator’s Report – Bill Juhasz:
· Collaborative process of decision making re: fundraising.  Currently 3 sources of fundraising within school:  primary student council, senior student council, PAC.  Need to communicate & schedule so that there is not too much asked of parents at same time.  
· New resource team – very impressed with new initiatives & progress. Bill has spoken to Sandra Nixon about need for more resource support.  Currently only direct service – children of health & safety need or have designations have resource allocations. 
· Lisa Fisher on behalf of other parents expressed concern that new resource staff do not have French language skills.  
· Bill:  Those needs are not met by the Ministry, will therefore fall upon classroom teacher. 
· Question posed:  What has caused reduced resource availability?  
· Bill:  Underfunding & increased special needs students
· Meg Riter posed question of what happened to Me to We participation this year? 
· Feedback from last few years is that it has become very commercialized.  Message has been watered down over time; teachers felt could accomplish goals at school.  Limited ticket availability was also an issue.

Treasurer’s Report - Patti Bates:
· Balance sheet set as per approved budget from last meeting
· Invoices from last year:  School board Epson projector, Lisa de Giorgio for Fresh Slice pizza purchase,  Jen Reilly toner for printer, Ms. Evans Mother’s Day event.  MOVED by Karen Fisher-Hagel, SECONDED by Diana White to pay outstanding invoices from last year.  CARRIED.
· Request from Gail Fuchs to obtain field trip funds.  
· Lisa – MunchaLunch has accounts payable from rotating teacher strikes & families that didn’t return to Dixon; we owe money to these parents. MunchaLunch also has accounts receivable of $343.75. Currently system will allow user to check out without paying.  Suggestion to apply accounts payable against oldest accounts receivables.  Ask Munchalunch for system change to disallow users from checking out without paying.  

Fundraising Report – Karen Fisher-Hagel:
· Pizza days have started, movie night generated ~$750
· Planning underway for Craft Fair; all tables sold + waitlist.  Working on raffle prizes, wine raffle, administrator prizes.  Diana needs to apply for license for raffle.
· Kassan:  offered up service kids to help with craft fair

Other:  
· CPF:  Dec 4 movie night tentative, Bill sent email asking whether any rentals happening that night.  
· RDPA:  need rep.  Next meeting Nov 3
· Chair’s report:  Saleema Noon scheduled – parents April 11, students April 12.  Early Warning Coordinator – vacant & need volunteers.  
· Dragon Wear – Bill working with pricing.  Needs help tallying money.  
· Staff Wish List
· Mounted projector + Apple TV for 1 classroom = $1200, 15 classrooms x $1200 = $18000
· Calculators $100  *
· Wooden tables $5000 (permanently in classrooms, to replace folding tables)
· New desks $2800
· Light tables + supplies $3500  *
· Newton’s Cradle $45
· Keva blocks $400  *
· Primary wooden toys $600  *
· New umbrellas for the picnic tables at back $500  *
               Total $31,000     *indicates possible use of gaming funds
MOVED by Lisa de Giorgio and SECONDED by Julie Shannon to approve purchase of light tables, calculators, Keva blocks, primary wooden toys from gaming funds.  CARRIED.

MOVED by Karen Fisher-Hagel and SECONDED by Lisa de Giorgio to purchase projector & Apple TVs for 3 classes. CARRIED.


[bookmark: _GoBack]MOVED by Julie Shannon and SECONDED by Lisa de Giorgio that meeting be adjourned.  CARRIED.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:19PM 
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